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BE IT UNTO ME
ACCORDING TO THY WORD

And the angel coming in to her said, Hail, thou who art graced! The Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women….

And behold, thou shalt conceive in thy womb, and shalt bring forth a Son, and shalt call His name Jesus.…
But Mary said to the angel, How shall this be, since I do not know a man?
And the angel answering said to her, The Holy Spirit shall come upon thee, and the power of the Highest shall overshadow thee; therefore also that which shall be born of thee Holy shall be called the Son of God….
For with God not any saying shall be impossible.

And Mary said, Behold, the maidservant of the Lord; be it unto me according to thy saying. And the angel departed from her. 

Luke 1:28, 31, 34-36, 38
The virgin by whom the Lord was born signifies the Church as to the affection of truth. 
God the Savior, Jesus Christ, no. 37 

PASTOR’S NOTES
Be it unto me according to Thy saying: In this beautiful story, Mary was led to set a wonderful example for us. We are touched by her humble, innocent willingness to do what the Lord asked of her. 
We also notice that she asked how this birth would take place. She did not ask in a spirit of doubt or denial, but simply of wanting to understand her responsibility more clearly. She beautifully represents “the Church as to the affection of truth,” first wanting to understand, and then humbly willing to be affected, that is, deeply changed, by the understanding of the truth.  
The affection of truth is the heart of the Church. It is the desire to understand the Lord’s sayings and to have our lives be changed by them. 
The Lord calls each of us to enter into His Church and thus into the kingdom of heaven. The way we respond is by being willing to be affected by the truth. 
As we reflect on the Lord’s Word, He sends His angels to us with a special job for us to do. Mary had a most special job, but in the Lord’s eyes, every one of us is highly favored; He has important work for all. It might be taking care of children or aging parents. It might be taking care of animals, fields and farm equipment. It is acting justly and faithfully in whatever occupations and uses we may take up.  
How do we respond? We can follow Mary’s wonderful example. We can say, “Let me be Your servant, in whatever work You need me to do. Let it be to me according to Your Word.”

Holy Supper will be offered on January 7th in the morning, the first Sunday of the new year. The Holy Supper is a reminder that the Lord truly does give us this day our daily bread, and that He wants to continue to give us our daily bread forever.  

Winter Study on the Lord’s Prayer: “…While I read the Lord’s Prayer morning and evening, the ideas of my thought were then always opened toward heaven, and countless things flowed in, so that I observed clearly that the ideas of thought taken from the contents of the Prayer were filled from heaven” (AC 6619). The Lord’s Prayer is applicable to every aspect of life. Let’s open our minds toward heaven as we think about this Prayer. 
Adult Services: We have an adult service in the morning on December 17 (before the Tableaux at 4:30 and 6:00 p.m.) and on December 24 (before the Christmas Eve service at 5:00 p.m.). There is not a children’s talk at the morning services, since many families will bring their children to the afternoon services on these days as they are accommodated better to children. Children are always welcome to attend adult services, however, at any time of year. 

All are Welcome to a Christmas Class on December 13th at Roy Odhner’s. How has the Lord come to mankind ever since He first created us? What is special about the coming of the Lord at Christmas? How does the Lord come to each of us? Come and see! 
Society Meeting postponed: We were thinking of holding a society meeting in December to lay out the costs of the proposed school extension. However, as some of our busy sub-contractors have not been able to provide an estimate yet, and as it is a busy time of year for the society, we will wait till January, when all the information is ready. 
DECEMBER WORSHIP
Sunday, December 3, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Setup: Paul Schorran 

Sunday School Teachers:


Nursery / Anndwyn & Ann; 4 years-K / Karla, Natalie & Bethany; 1st-3rd grades / Shanon & Leo; 4th-6th grades / Char
Sunday, December 10, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Seth and Heather King

10:00 A.M. Family Service. 


Usher/Setup: Matt Heiter
Sunday, December 17, 10:00 A.M. Adult Service.  Usher/Setup: Thos Powell. No children’s talk, as Tableaux are being presented in the afternoon. 

4:30 and 6:00 P.M. Tableaux Service. Ushers/Setup: Gordon McQueen and Cade Cole
Saturday, December 24, 5:00 P.M. Family Christmas (Eve) Service. Usher/Setup: Justin Hendricks
Sunday, December 31, 10:00 A.M. Family Service. Usher/Setup: Anders Smith
DECEMBER CLASSES
Tuesday, December 5, 7:30 P.M. Arcana Class. Nos. 8310-8386. (See November 20 Note Home for full description of topic.) Steve and Janis King’s
Monday, December 11, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group CL Class. At Buicks’

Tuesday, December 13, 7:30 P.M. Christmas Doctrinal Class: The Coming of the Lord. At Roy Odhner’s 
Tuesday, December 19, 9:30 A.M. Doctrinal Class: The Coming of the Lord. Lawson’s office
DECEMBER MEETING
Tuesday, December 12, 7:30 P.M. Board of Trustees
DECEMBER DEADLINES
Sunday, December 10, Welcome Basket Items for Jamen, Briana, and Aleix Schrock. (See “Announcements”.)  Please leave in KNC kitchen.
Friday, December 15, Last day to become a sponsor for the 2017-2018 KNCS Yearbook
DECEMBER EVENTS
Saturday, December 2, 10:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M. Craft Sale in the Society Room. Doors open at 9:30 A.M. for vendors. 

Monday, December 4, KNCS goes ice skating

Monday, December 11, KNCS goes ice skating

Friday, December 15, 11:00 A.M. KNCS Christmas Program. All invited. School vacation 
begins when program is over, around noon.  
Friday, December 22, 6:00 P.M., Spiral Garden (See “Announcements”.) 
Coming in JANUARY
Tuesday, January 2, School resumes
Friday, January 5
, Feast of Charity to kick off the 
Winter Study—The Lord’s Prayer
Sunday, January 7, Sunday School Service with Holy Supper
Monday, January 8, KNCS goes ice skating

Monday, January 15, KNCS semester break and 


MKL, Jr. Day – NO SCHOOL
Saturday, January 27, KNCS/KNC Work Party 
DAILY CHRISTMAS READINGS
Available at the church office and after church.  Thank you to the Glenview and Caryndale pastors’ offices for compiling this gift. 
From the 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE

Thank you for the financial contributions you have made this year! And if not already your habit, please consider joining your friends in supporting the Kempton New Church and School: we depend completely on donations. Your treasurer, Roger Schrock, will gladly accept personal checks or cash gifts any time before December 31 
for year-end tax credit.
Expressing Gratitude to Our Pastors:

The offertory on Christmas Eve is offered to our pastors in recognition of and appreciation for their 
service to our society.

Thank you, and Happy Christmas to all!
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Another Welcome Basket is Needed Already (something to celebrate!):  Let’s assemble it quickly. It is for Jamen and Briana Brown Schrock – and their almost-three-year-old son, Aleix (pronounced a-lāsh), who have already arrived here from Colorado. They are living with Hugh and Bracken Brown for now. Please leave your items for them in the church kitchen by Sunday, December 10, two Sundays from now. Thanks.
Needing to Hear from Ushers: Ushers, please get your response forms back to Gale Smith as soon as possible. Please hand them to him directly, or mail them to his home. Thank you.
Looking for Church Coffee Helpers:  We could use one or two more helpers for coffee after church. It would be six times a year or less for regular helpers, or as infrequently as you wish for occasional subs.   Anyone interested in helping with this please contact Kate at 484-505-8192.  Thanks!

A Bit More Craft Sale Information: We forgot to mention it earlier, but we ask for $5 from those vendors who are 21 years and older. Again, doors open at 9:30 A.M. on the 2nd for vendor-setup only. All others may enter at 10:00 A.M. If you plan to be a vendor, I would appreciate hearing from you ahead of time.  Thanks – Jen (4021)
2018 Kempton Calendars will be for sale at the craft show on Saturday. $20 each—goes to the School Expansion Fund.
The Support of Some More Yearbook Sponsors Would be So Appreciated! Sincere thanks to those who have generously chipped in already. Are others also able to help? Friday, December 15, is the deadline. A sponsor form is attached here or can be found at KNCS. $25. You can make a check out to Kempton New Church (putting yearbook in the memo line), include a message and your name on the form if you wish, and get it to the school (Mrs. Kerr) or to Judy Synnestvedt. Thank You! 
 – The Yearbook Class
The Kempton Society and Friends Address List is attached. Also available on the office counter, or contact Carla (610-756-6140 or society@kncs.org).  
The Society Mail Boxes are already up, for use by anyone who sends Christmas cards to society friends. They are in the hallway connecting the church and school. Thanks to Brandon and Char for this gift to us, a yearly kindness for which we are grateful.
Come Light a Spiral Garden on Friday, December 22. All are warmly invited. Please arrive—through the school doors—in time to be seated in the society room by 6:00 p.m. This time of quiet music and growing light celebrates the Lord as the center of all. After the children walk the spiral, we will signal a leaving time for young families. Once they have left, the adults and teens who have stayed on will be welcome to take their turn. The attached document gives a description of the garden, some history, and useful details. “When I fall I will arise; when I sit in darkness the Lord will be a light to me” (Micah 7:8).

Getting Ready for Our Winter Study of The Lord’s Prayer: All those taking part this year are invited to organize themselves into. Classes begin the first or second week of January. We will meet once a week for six weeks in the homes of people who volunteer to be hosts. Reading booklets will be provided ahead of time for each week (available after church, at the church office, or at our website). If you would like to be part of a group, please talk to each other and/or call the church office for help. (In order for “the office” to be helpful, it’s good if Lawson or I are told about groups that form, or who would like to host a class.) Thanks, Carla – 610-756-6140 
Warmest Congratulations to Genta Jungé! On December 16 she will be graduating from Kutztown University with a B.S. in Psychology. Well done, Genta!

General Church Outreach Announces the Publication of a New Book. Daily Bread: 365 Readings & Inspirations for Living Well. Written and compiled by Derek Elphick, pastor at Oak Arbor Church in Michigan. One-page readings, aimed at helping people “spend time on a regular basis focusing on [their] spiritual lives and reading Scripture…A wide variety of topics such as doubt, happiness, excuses, heaven, trusting God—these and many more…can be found in a topical appendix.” Derek writes, “My prayer is that you will find something to help you experience the daily care, comfort, hope and insight that the Lord provides in His Word. Whether you are in between errands, on a lunch break, waiting at a doctor’s office, finishing your day or having a morning quiet time, I warmly invite you to engage the ideas here with an openness for how the Lord will lead you today.” Available to purchase at www.NewChristianResources.org for $19.99.
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

Conjugial love will be raised up anew by the Lord after His advent, such as it was with the ancients. For that love is from the Lord alone, and is with those who are made spiritual by Him through the Word.         Conjugial Love 81:5
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Richard and Louise Gardam

on the 22nd – 44 years

Kevin and Susan Henriques

on the 22nd – 32 years

Christopher and Heather Smith

on the 30th – 23 years

Brett and Karla Buick

on the 31st – 21 years

​​​​
*     *     *     *     *
ADVERTISEMENTS

Christmas with Brass: Sunday, December 3, 4:00 P.M. Please join the Reading Choral Society and Penn View Brass Band (a 25-piece British-style brass band from Norristown) for the Society’s holiday concert. It will be mostly Christmas carols, with a bit of Bach, Handel, and Rachmaninoff. Atonement Lutheran Church in Wyomissing.  Tickets are $15 in advance, $20 at the door, $10 for students. If you are interested, please contact me.  Dandridge Cole (610-756-3110).

For Sale Below Market Value!  Dale Glenn’s seasoned hardwood firewood. Larger-size splits to provide all night burns. $155.00/cord. Cash only. Call Thaddeus (610-417-0605).
For Sale: XBox 360 with 2 remotes (one with dog chew marks) and all connecting cords; a Kinect; and some games. $50.00 for all. Great Christmas gift! Please contact James at 610-756-6202 or james.hungaski11@gmail.com. 
A BIT MORE
The Editors share this story submitted for your enjoyment by Debra Gilbert (Deeb): Deeb and Aileen were at Wegmans to have dinner and do some shopping. When Deeb got to the cashier, her debit card was denied. Thinking she had miscalculated the amount in her checking account, she decided to put a couple of things back. The woman behind Aileen handed her credit card to Aileen and told her she wanted to pay for the groceries. Aileen told her the total was over $300. The stranger said that was fine and insisted that Deeb take her card. Deeb told the lady she had just gone a little over budget and that she would be fine. The woman insisted again that Deeb take her card. Deeb thanked her profusely, said that by putting a couple of things back she could pay the total, and asked the lady to pass it on to someone who really needed it. The Lord is watching over us all and helps us in the most mysterious ways.
“And how did little Tim behave?” asked Mrs. Cratchit, when she had rallied Bob on his credulity and Bob had hugged his daughter to his heart’s content.
“As good as gold,” said Bob, “and better. Somehow he gets thoughtful, sitting by himself so much, and thinks the strangest things you ever heard. He told me, coming home, that he hoped the people saw him in the church, because he was a cripple, and it might be pleasant to them to remember upon Christmas Day, who made lame beggars walk, and blind men see.” 

                              – Charles Dickens, A Christmas Carol
"Yes," said Queen Lucy. "In our world too, a Stable once had something inside it that was bigger than our whole world."

                                                                – C.S. Lewis, The Last Battle
Christmas Tidings

Another year has darkened down

but once again the tide is turning

       toward the light. 

The promise that we need not drown

renewed for us, the dear star burning

       far but bright,

we know the dark for what it is. 




       Let’s put it by

and thank the Lord that we are His. 

       O magnify

with love the Dayspring from on high.  
















                                        – Lyris Hyatt
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